Back to the Beach

This summer, dune stewards
were back on the beaches
and hard at work educating
visitors about the 17 miles
of beaches, sand dunes
and wetlands along the
eastern shore of Lake
Ontario.

Molly Thompson, a Dune
and Habitat educator with
New York Sea Grant,
coordinated the program.
Thompson, whose efforts
were supported by an
NYSG-Nature Conservancy
partnership, says, “This
opportunity provided the
stewards with some great
on-the-ground training.
And, while they benefited
from the learning experi-
ence, the shoreline
benefited from the
steward’s contact with the
public on its value.”

Like last summer (2001),
NYSG, The Nature
Conservancy, NYS DEC,
and NYS Office of Parks,
Recreation and Historical
Places partnered to hire
five stewards from a
competitive pool of
students. The stewards,
who received college credit
and a stipend, worked with
everyone from children to
seniors, summer to year-
round and life-long
residents. They helped to
curb dune walking,
bonfires, and other
damaging activities to the
lakeshore’s ecosystem.

Continued on page 7
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The stewards
were enthusias-
tically wel-

P e“lde. e neuaal decision-makers-with-the comed back this summer by
edicational-suppert-they-need-to-protest SeaGrant: visitors to the dune sites. They

included (pictured, I-r): Evan
Proulx, SUNY Oswego; Kirstin
Berben and Keren O’Brien
Murphy, SUNY College of
Environmental Science and
Forestry; Barry Mahar, SUNY
Cobleskill; and Kenny Smith,
Rochester Institute of Technology.

During the summer, the
stewards:

» Participated in Dune Fest,
a program for local middle
school students.

» Worked with high school
students from New York
City who interned with
The Nature Conservancy.

» Wrote articles about the
dune ecosystem for the
local newspaper.

» Worked with the land
managers to improve
signage and trail systems.

» Led canoe tours through
the wetlands and interpretive
hikes along the beaches.

For more on the dune steward
internship program, contact
NYSG’s SUNY Oswego office,
315.312.3042.

—Paul C. Focazio,
Molly Thompson
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